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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Ray Cox at 3:30 p.m. on January 23, 2002 in
Room 527-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Representative Minor, Excused
Representative Boston, Excused

Committee staff present: Bruce Kinzie, Revisor’s Office
Maggie Breen, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Judi Stork, Office of State Bank
Commissioner
Martha Neu Smith, Ks. Manufactured
Housing Assn. Brian M. Vazquez,
Department of SRS

Others attending: See attached list

Chairman Cox introduced  Representative Roger Toelkes as a new committee member and
welcomed him and all returning members.  He opened the floor for the introduction of bills.

Judi Stork, Deputy Bank Commissioner, requested that two bill be introduced.  One relates to
changing the name of trust company the other relates to the qualifications of a director of a bank or
trust company.

Chairman Cox said without objection the bill would be introduced.

Martha Neu Smith, Kansas Manufactured Housing Association, requested a bill be introduced that
would amend the Manufactured Housing Act to provide a process for manufactured homes, on
permanent foundations, to have their titles surrendered to the state.  It also provides a process to have
the titles reissued if the houses were to come off of the foundations and become personal property.

Chairman Cox said without objection the bill would be introduced.

Brian M. Vazquez, Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services, requested introduction of a
bill to allow SRS to have financial access.  It is based upon a written access by the agency and is
specifically limited to individuals who have received public assistance, Medicaid being the big issue.

Representative Gatewood asked what the limited access pertained to.  Mr. Vazquez said it pertains
to financial records, deposit records and withdrawal records.

Chairman Cox said that the provision used to be law but went into an automatic sunset and that’s
where it is today.

Chairman Cox said without objection the bill would be introduced.

The meeting adjourned at 3:36 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 30th.
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